
SOUTHEND-ON-SEA CITY COUNCIL 
 (PROHIBITION OF TRAFFIC AND PARKING) (TTN2337) NOTICE 2025 

(SHAFTESBURY AVENUE, SOUTHEND-ON-SEA) 

Notice is given that Southend-on-Sea City Council under Section 14(2)(b) of the Road Traffic 
Regulation Act 1984, have imposed an emergency temporary prohibition of Traffic (including 
stopping, waiting, loading and unloading) and Parking. The effects of this Notice will be as 
follows:  

1. Treefella Ltd will be carrying out emergency tree felling works outside number 40 
Shaftesbury Avenue. Whilst this Notice is in operation vehicles will be prohibited from Traffic 
(including stopping, waiting, loading and unloading) and Parking on Shaftesbury Avenue.  

2. These prohibitions or restrictions will come into effect on 21st March 2025 and is expected to 
be complete on 21st March 2025. This Notice will remain in force for a maximum of 21 days 
to allow for unexpected events/delays and possible remedial works. The prohibitions or 
restrictions will apply only during such time and to such extent as indicated by traffic signs. 

3. Any vehicle waiting in contravention of any restriction/prohibition imposed by this Notice may 
be issued with a penalty charge notice and removed under the provisions of the Traffic 
Management Act 2004. This Notice will not apply to: 
a) Anything done at the direction of a police officer in uniform, or a police community 

support officer (PCSO); 
b) Any vehicle being used for police, fire brigade or ambulance purposes;  
c) Any official vehicle or person in connection with the works. 

Dated: 21st March 2025   
Director of Infrastructure & Environment 

TRO@southend.gov.uk

Civic Centre, Victoria Avenue, 
Southend-on-Sea, Essex 
SS2 6ER
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